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	Comments


As requested by the ERCOT Board on May 20, MOD has considered the confidentiality issue that the Board severed from PRR 371.  We do not at this time have any recommendation for specific PRR language, however we do believe the stakeholder process has not allowed sufficient time to develop a consensus on this issue.  MOD therefore recommends that stakeholders proposing and opposing the confidentiality provision meet to discuss their specific interests and objectives, with the aim of drafting a workable compromise to be discussed at PRS on June 19, 2003.

We further recommend that the following principles guide the discussion.

1. Activities that increase socialized costs (uplift) should be subject to greater stakeholder scrutiny.

2. When protecting sensitive information conflicts with stakeholders' ability to police each other against market abuse, greater weight should be given to disclosure.

3. Information should be disclosed if it reduces market power by equalizing the market knowledge possessed by all competitors.

4. Information should be protected if its disclosure would significantly facilitate the exploitation of market power.

MOD will work with ERCOT Staff and stakeholders to arrange meetings to develop consensus and draft a PRR to be submitted to PRS for discussion and approval on June 19.  The ERCOT Board will be notified on progress by stakeholders on this issue at its meeting on June 17.

